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Dated:  16.02.2015. 
 
To 
Shri K.K. Jalan, IAS, 
Central P.F. Commissioner, 
Head Office, 
New Delhi. 
 
Sub: Request for Convening of  DPC  for promotion 
from APFC to RPFC-II, RPFC-II to RPFC-I, RPFC-I to 
ACC-Gr.II and ACC-Gr.II to  ACC-Gr.I – reg. 
  
Sir, 
 The EPF Officers Association would like to 
express our sincere gratitude for the steps taken by your 
goodself towards relaxation in qualifying service for 
regular promotion from APFC to RPFC-II and RPFC-II to 
RPFC-I which otherwise would not have been possible..    
 
 As you are aware, the relaxation in qualifying 
service was required for promotion from APFC to RPFC-
II and RPFC-II to RPFC-I and the same has been 
approved by the competent authority.  As regards to 
consultation with UPSC, the Ministry has conveyed to 
UPSC as well as EPFO that the existent Recruitment 
Rules will continue till Amendment to the Act is made. 
 
 Sir, for the last one year there are no promotions 
in the Group ‘A’ Officer cadre even though the officers 
who are on the verge of promotion, having completed 
the required qualifying service, are available. This has 
led to unrest among the officers fraternity. 



    Since the required relaxation for promotion from APFC to RPFC-II and RPFC-
II to RPFC-I has already been approved by the competent authority, it is requested 
that your goodself may kindly look into the matter and convene DPC for promotion 
in the Group ‘A” Officer cadre  
 
                                                  Thanking you, 

 Yours faithfully, 

                                              
(Saurabh Swami) 
Secretary General 

 


